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Ferguson Stewart Endowment Established
Sandra Stewart Bracken of Littleton, Colorado

established a $15,000 endowment in honor and mem-
ory of her father, Ferguson C. Stewart '38. The interest
from the endowment will be used to continue providing
grants to financially needy Delts to help them stay
enrolled in UND and involved in the Fraternity.
Brother Stewart began helping needy students in 1981
and continued to provide grants until his death in June
of 1989. He provided many thousands of dollars in sup-
port of this program, helping in excess of twenty
members over eight years. Approximately $1,200 will
be available am;lUally'from this new endowment to help
several Delts.

With his gifts, Stew made his intentions known. On
January 7, 1987 he wrote, "I like to help those young
guys having a tough time." On December 31,1984, he
requested, "Use this to help deserving brothers to stay

CHAPTER RECOGNIZED!!
This past year the chapter has been honored with

many award!,!. In February at the Northern Division
Conference, the chapter .received three awards. The
first of which was given by the Northern Division for
the Most Improved Chapter in the Division. The next
two awards the chapter earned were presented by the
Arch Chapter for national accomplishment. The initial
award was given for chapter Rush Improvement. The
chapter received this award largely due to our efforts
in combining Rush and the new alcohol policy. The
third honor Delta Xi received was for excellence in the
area of Delts Talking About Alcohol. This was a
special moment for Delta Xi as the award reaffirmed
our position as the recognized leader iIi Delta Tau
Delta-all 126 chapters. A resolution was passed com-
mending Delta Xi for very high participation at
Karneas and Conference, consistently the highest of all
chapters.

In early April at the UND Greek Banquet, the
chapter was again honored with an award. Delta Tau
Delta was named as the Most Improved Fraternity at
UND. This was quite an honor because the voting
members are our own peers, fellow fraternities and
sororities. Robert G. Williams, also was honored at the
UND Banquet. Robert received the Most Valuable
Member award, given by the Inter Fraternity Council.

in school and not drop out." On November 5, 1981, he
asked "I specifically request the enclosed to be used to
assist some struggling and deserving young men. I
don't care if he has high marks." Stew very much
wanted young people to get a college education, and
was eager to lend a helping hand to those in need. He
knew that a modest investment makes a significant
difference to help keep a member enrolled in school and
active in the Fraternity.

Recalling his own days as a student in the 1930s,
Brother Stewart understood that small amounts of
money could make ends meet thereby keeping a stu-
dent enrolled, pursuing an education. Often if a stu-
dent dropped out, they did not go back to school. Since
1980, tuition has tripled and other college costs have
increased dramatically, while a student's wages and
financial aid have remained the same. This has created
very tight budgets. Alumni support means more now
than ever before to make an education available by pro-
viding much needed financial assistance, and reward-
ing effort and excellence.

Brother Stewart retired as a Lt. Colonel in 1961
after a military career in the US Army. Afterwards, he
was Director of Security at Packard Bell and then
Teledyne for ten years, and then became a security con-
sultant with many companies which needed DoD clear-
ances and security inspections. Stew's wife, Chris
Dalstad, passed away in January, 1985.

The men of Delta Tau Delta appreciate this
generous endowment very much.

House and Grounds
This has been a very busy semester for house and

grounds. We have new carpet in the living room along
with new lamps hades. New shower heads have been in-
stalled in all four of our showe;s. We have also had the
plumber come in to fix some plumbing problems that
occurred during a cold snap. Weare pleased to say that
we are going to remodel our bar and turn it into a
brotherhood room. The brotherhood room is going to
have an entertainment system with "surround sound"
and a big screen television. Weare looking forward to
being able to sit together with our brothers and enjoy
each other's company in our new brotherhood room.

Greg Jarrell



PLEDGE DELTAGAIN
Gifts to the Delta Tau Delta Educational Foundation

can be made in various ways such as cash, deferred or tes-
taInEmtary gifts. With the 501(c)3 status from the IRS,
contributions to the Educational Foundation are tax
deductible, and favorable capital gains treatment can be
realized with gifts of appreciated property such as stocks.

Direct Contributions
A cash contribution is the most common gift received

by our Educational Foundation, and some sixty plus
alumni make annual contributions for general and
specific support. Several named endowment accounts
have been established, and sizeable endowments have
been created through annual. gifts .. Interest from these
endowments are used as the donor requested for
academic :;;cholarships, achievement awards, or other
programs designated by the donor.

From a tax viewpoint, a gift of appreciated property
(securitieg, stock, real estate) may· be more attractive
than cash. If property has grown substantially in value,
capital gains tax must be paid on any gain realized when
sold. But if the property was contributed to the Educa-
tional Foundation, no capital gains tax is paid on the
"paper" profit and a charitable contribution is received
on the full market value of the property.

Deferred Giving
Deferred gifts are arrangements whereby the donor

and spouse can continue to receive i~come or.c~mtinue t?
use their property. Examples are gIft annUItIes or um-
trustS. By making an irreyocable contribution, to go into
effect later, the donor gains an immediate contribution
deduction and often increases annual income, and defers
or avoids capital gains tax.

Testamentary Gifts
Several alumni have indicated that they have includ-

ed the Educational Foundation as a beneficiary of their

Public Relations
This semester we concentrated heavily on commun-

ity service. The men worked with the Quad County
Homeless Youth Education, driving children to day
care from school, Mondays, Tuesdays, and Thursdays
all semester. We also participated in stocking shelves
at the Food Shelf of Grand Forks.

The big project for public relations this semester
was the Vegas Night for the Special Olympics. It was a
casino and dance held at the Armory, on campus, for
UND and high school students. The event was con-
sidered a big success and earned about $300 for the
Special Olympics; not bad for a first try.

The men also helped load and set up equipment for
the Grand Forks girls gymnastics team.

The Public Relations Committee was happy to
award Gorden Henry, Vice President of Student Af-
fairs at UND, the Delta Tau Delta Outstanding Greek
Advocate Award, at the spring formal where he spoke.

Thanks to all who helped, especially Bruce Gjovig,
Mark Casey and Billy Dolny.

Dan Johnson

will, a trust account, or an insurance policy. This kind of
gift can leave a lasting endowment or sizeable gift while
protecting as much of an estate as possible for family
members and loved ones during your lifetime. While mak-
ing your estate plans, consider a final gift to charitable
and educational causes you supported during your
lifetime. While making your estate plans, consider a final
gift to charitable and educational causes you supported
during your lifetime. A confidential endowment agree-
ment can be prepared to direct your gift to generate sup-
port for the causes you believed in your entire life.

Delta Tau Delta provides a unique educational exper-
ience for young ITlen of promise and potential. The
benefits from membership have spanned the generations,
and help prepare students for a productive life. It doubles
a college education, and favorably influences members
for the rest of their lives. Alumni achievement is
testimony to this fact.

There are many ways to pledge Delt again, providing
a means to improve and enhance the Fraternity ex-
perience. Your decision for a gift will be based on a
number of personal and particular considerations.
Whatever they may be, we hope you invest in the future
of others as you have benefited from those who preceded
you. We trust that a sincere appreciation of the past, and
a strong faith in the future, will compel you to make the
most generous gift possible.

Bruce Gjovig, Major Gifts Chairman
Delta Tau Delta Educational Foundation

Delt Cadet Pushes
First Amendment Rights

Reed Endersbe '93, a UND sophomore wore his
ROTC military fatigues to his Introduction to the
Study of Women class on January 31. The instructor,
Sandra Parsons, asked him not to wear them again
because "the uniform symbolizes the power and
violence in the world that we look at every week in
class, and the dress could disrupt the class."

Brother Endersbe complained, saying he should be
allowed to wear the uniform to class as UND has no
dress code, and ROTC is a recognized academic pro-
gram of the University. He added that there is a right
to freedom of expression under the First Amendment
which allows him to wear whatever he wishes. "I
wasn't trying to make a political issue in the class. It
isn't a political class or a peace studies class," Reed
said to the press. Reed wore the uniform because he
had a ROTC class meeting immediately after the
course.

Bernard O'Kelly, Dean of the University's College
of Arts and Sciences decided Endersbe should be
allowed to wear the uniform. "Since this is a possible
question of symbolic speech, the student's First
Amendment rights were at stake," he said. However,
no disciplinary action was taken against Parsons. Reed
subsequently dropped the course because of the ten-
sion with the instructor.



1990 Honor Roll of Contributors

Leon Jorgenson '33
Kent McGregor '69
Howard McGuiness '30
*Guy Rzeszutko '75
Tillman Stevens '31
Donald Stonestrom '48
Don Toman '79
Mrs. Kenneth Wright '25, FR

1990 Contributors
George Allen '36
John Artz '66
Scotty Cranna '30
Moody Far-hart '58.
Lyle Fering '36
Ron Fett '48
Neil Fleming '65
Gary Forrest '70
John Furman '92
Ivan Gandrud '69
Bruce Gjovig '74
Robert Henkes '86
William Herauf '79
Ray Isackson '38
Martin Jensen '3D
Ole Jensen '30
Donald Jorgenson '39
Leon Jorgenson '33
Chester King '51
James Lewis '55
Bruce Listoe '58
Russ McBride '73
Kent McGregor '69
Stanley Moe '32
Roy Mosher '33
Robert K. Muhs '77
Gerald Nelson '64
Oliver Henning Olson '34
Wallace Olson '50
Robert C. Ray, M.D. '28
Harold Robinson '38
J. Paul Robinson- '32
Edward Schwartz '61
Alvin Shasky '43
Norman Skalicky '55
Marvin Snyder '48
Donald Stonestrom '48
Gordon Sundby '30
Francis Timlin '40
Wayne Twito '38
Jason Williams '89
Thomas Wirtzfeld '73
Darrell Wood '60
Mrs. Max (Amy) Allen, FR
Toni Allen, FR
M/M Harold Lindberg, FR
Gordon Henry, FR
Sandra Stewart Bracken, FR
Mrs. Allan (Clarice) King, FR
M/M Robert Kellogg, FR
M/M Joe Kellogg, FR
Dr. and Mrs. John Eiman, PR
Jack Eiman, FR

Rainbow Club ($500)
Ray Carlson '66
Robert Feidler '71
Sidney Garry '3D (dec.)
Chester Halvorson '39 (dec.)
Eugene Hough '22 (dec.)
John B. James, M.D. '35
Lewis Johnston '40
Don Kemp '72
Steve Kramer '72
*Eldon Levi '55
Brown Lokken '31
Gary Mayer '71
Kent McGregor '69
Donald Naismith, PhD '53
Curtis Paxman, M.D. '32
Gordon Reetz '74
*Vincent Salzer '76
Kurt Schweigert '70
Gary Sunderland '70
Edward Schwartz '61
Francis Timlin '40
Thomas Wirtzfeld '73
Richard Wold '57 (SD)
*Mrs. Max (Amy) Allen, FR
Tom Davidson, FR
Otto Forgaard, PR
Mrs. Ottilda Sallander, PR

(dec.)

Heritage Club
(Deferred Giving)
Nate Burlingame '66
Scotty Cranna '30
Neil Fleming '65
Bruce Gjovig '74
Prentiss Johnson '28

Robert K. Muhs '76
Gerald Nelson '64
Ron Nelson '89
Oliver Henning Olson '34
Hjalmer Peterson '36 (dec.)
Todd Potas '82
Harold Robinson '38
Richard Schmidt '77
William Schoen '74
Lew Schoeneman '58
John Seaman '78
Doug Sowle '34 (dec.)
Tillman Stevens '31
Donald Stonestrom '48
Gordon Sundby '30
Louis Thompson '40
John Tredwell '83
Wayne Twito '38
Merritt Welch '3D (dec.)
Tim Whalen, M.D. '74
*Duane Williams '53
*Jack Eiman, FR
*Robert and Joe Kellogg, FR
Donald J. Kennedy, FR
Mrs. Herbert Lundin, FR
Mrs. Lewis Weller, FR

THANK YOU to all who have invested to build a stronger Fraternity at UND by contributing to the Delta Tau
Delta Educational Foundation. 1990 was our best fund raising ever with $82,227 received in cash contributions and
interest income from the endowed funds. 1989 was our previous high year with $81,045. With these contributions,
pledged and deferred gifts, $710,000 has been raised since our founding in 1977 - an outstanding record of loyalty
and generosity from North Dakota Delts. .

Listed below is the Honor Roll of North Dakota Delts who are investing in young Delts of promise and potential
by providing for academic scholarships, achievement awards, leadership programs, and projects such as new com-
puters, chapter house improvements, and buying the mortgage on the Shelter. All giving is cumulative, and a "*,,
designates a new giving club member.
Delt Benefactor ($20,000)
George Allen '36
*Merlin Dewing '56
*Robert C. Ray, M.D. '28
*Norman Skalicky '55
*Ferguson Stewart Estate '38

(dec.)
Anonymous

Scholarship Contributor
($10,000)
Harold Bangert '28 (dec.)
Scotty Cranna '30
Ordean Dahl '34
Edward X. Hallenberg '36
*Theodore Kellogg estate '30

(dec.)
Bruce Listoe '58
D. Wade Robinson, M.D. '36

(dec.)
J. Paul Robinson '32
*Sandra Stewart Bracken, FR

Founders Club ($5,000)
Neil Fleming '65
Ole Jensen '30
Stanley Moe '32
Roy Mosher '33
Alvin Shasky '43
Mrs. R. W. Allen, FR (dec.)

Beta Chi Club ($2,500)
Monroe Berg '22 (dec.)
Robert Dahl '64
Moody Farhart '58
Chester Fritz '12 (dec.)
Bruce Gjovig '74
Kent Horton '42
Ray Isackson '38
Chaud Johnson '3D (dec.)
Arlo Levi '55
Herbert Lundin '35 (dec.)
Wallace Olson '50
Howard Reuter '37
J. Vince Reuter '41
G. Clark Robinson '38
Thomas Sallander '76
William Tipton '83
*Dr. John and Daisy Eiman, PR

Presidents Club ($1,000)
John Artz '66
*Nate Burlingame '66
Jacob Evanson '23
Lyle Fering '36
Ron Fett '48
Ivan Gandrud '69
Ralph Gorenflo '33
Tom Haedt '67
Tom Hanson '69
Robert Henkes '86
Glenn Johnson '34
Leon Jorgenson '33
James Lewis '55



Eiman Endowment
Progresses!

Friends and family of Stephen Eiman '79 have con-
tributed $5,250 to endow the Stephen W. Eiman Music
Scholarship Endowment. The memorial endowment
was to honor and remember "Rock" and was establish-
ed during Homecoming '90 by William Herauf '79 of
Dickinson and John Dynes '80 of Casper, Wyoming.
The scholarship goes to musically talented members of
the Fraternity to recognize their enthusiasm for
music, leadership in singing Fraternity songs, and par-
ticipation in UND groups such as the Varsity Bards,
Concert Choir, or other musical groups.

The first recipient was John Niemeyer, a junior
from Dewitt, Nebraska. "Richey" has been active with
the Varsity Bards, and Goliards-often as a soloist in
concerts. He is a member of the Delta Tones, a four-
member group of Delts harmonizing Delt songs.
Richey has been social chairman and vice president of
the chapter.

Bruce Listoe
Scholarship Established

Bruce Listoe '58 of Ashby, Minnesota has
established a Scholarship Fund to assist members who
are having financial difficulty while making good
academic progress. The fund was established with an
initial gift of $3,000.

Brother Listoe has taken a strong interest in the
Fraternity since the early 1970s. He was a founding
director of the Delta Tau Delta Educational Founda-
tion in 1977 and served on the board until 198'4. He
was a recipient of the Distinguished Alumnus Award
of Delta Tau Delta in 1983. While an undergraduate,
he served as Scholarship Chairman and as Vice Presi-
dent of the chapter. As a student, he was an assistant
to Louis Geiger while writing the book University of
the Northern Plains. It was published for UND's 75th
year celebration.

Bruce retired from the Social Security Administra-
tion in 1974 as Chief of Budget and Finance Office,
Bureau of Retirement and Severance Insurance. His
office was in Baltimore, Maryland. He retired at Lake
Sewell near his hometown of Fergus Falls. He has
resided at the Lake Region Hospital in Fergus Falls
since 1985, and can be reached by calling 218-736-5475,
extension 344.

Thanks Bruce for being such a supportive, gen-
erous Deltl

ALUMNI NEWS
Allen S. Gordon '30 of Madison, Maine is in a nursing
home with Alzheimer's Disease. His wife, Miriam,
wrote recently that Brother Gordon has been in the
home for three years. Miriam fondly remembers her
visit to the chapter house in 1978.

Scott Stordahl '90 married Lisa Bushaw on April 20 in

Las Vegas, Nevada. Scott and Lisa are now living at
43328 16th Street West, A-23 in Lancaster, CA 93534.
Phone: 805-723-9324. Lisa has accepted a teaching
position with the school system in Lancaster. Scott
was hired by United Airlines.

Bruce Gjovig '74 has been named to National Commit-
tee on Housing for our International Fraternity. The
seven-member committee will study and recommend
ways to keep chapter housing up to standards, to
finance improvements and new Shelters, to revitalize
house corporations, and address other housing issues
to prepare the Fraternity for the Year 2000. Members
were selected because of their broad range of ex-
perience with house corporations and new housing pro-
jects. Bruce is Director of the Center for Innovation
and Business Development at UND, and is active with
the Educational Foundation and House Corporation.

Timothy S. Biel, DDS '83 has returned from his duty in
Saudia Arabia with the US Navy. Tim was called to
duty in Desert Storm in August, serving in the Dental
Battalion just 20 miles from the Iraqi border. Tim is
practicing dentistry with the US Navy in San Diego
since his return. Tim and his wife Romi live at 29751
Niguel Rd #24-H, Laguna Niguel, CA 92677. Phone:
714-363-1095.

Robert Feidler '71, '74 is stationed in Kuwait City with
the US Army Reserves helping to set up a new govern-
ment in Kuwait. Bob was called to service in
December, and journeyed to Saudia Arabia in January,
1991. He reports that the weather is hot, the oil smoke
is appalling, and that the politics of Kuwait is most
fascinating. His address is: LTC Robert Feidler, OPN
Desert Storm, HHC 352nd CA CMD (Augmented)
A:PO New York, NY 09616.

SSG Edward G. Schwartz '61 served in Desert Storm
as well, with the 93rd Transportation Battallion.
Brother Schwartz wrote the chapter a nice Christmas
letter. His home address is Box 476, Brookings, SD
57006.

Kick, bounce, step and kick
Billed as the largest aerobic class ever, 300 Greek UND students
worked out in Hyslop gymnasium to kickoff "Wellness Week" at
UND, according to Peter Smithhisler, Coordinator of Greek life on
campus. There were 21 chapters of Greeks represented. Delts Chuck
Pineo and Mike Otremba on stage, leading the Greeks in exercises.

(Grand Forks Herald)



City bids a fond farewell to
longtime civic organizer
By Mike Bellmore, Journal Managing Editor

Devils Lake said goodbye to
one of its most popular citizens
Thursday.

C. A. "Scotty" Cranna and his
wife Anna will be moving to
Grand Forks shortly, after spend-
ing 51 years in Devils Lake.

Both will be 83 years old in
June.

Cranna has a longtime back-
ground in business affairs and civic contributions. The
Devils Lake Area Chamber of Commerce recognized
his efforts with a plaque honoring his years as a
chamber ambassador Thursday.

"Scotty has sure been faithful with the ambassa-
dors and a lot of other things," said Chamber Execu-
tive Joanne Rodenbiker. "He has been faithful even
when nobody else showed up."

"And he has been quite a figure in a lot of other
areas of our commUltity too. The Boy Scouts presented
him with their Silver Beaver Award.

"He undoubtedly will be missed by our
community."

Scotty and Anna will be moving to Parkwood
Retirement Place in Grand Forks. The couple will be

Froln Acorns,
Mighty Oaks Grow.

L-R: Bruce Gjovig '74 (chapter president), Tom Wirtzfeld '73
(chapter treasurer), George Allen '36 (house corporation president),
Kurt Schweigert '74 (scholarship chairman), and Sarah Allen
(former president of Delt Mother's Club and host). Chapter Ad·
visor, Thomas Dahle'68 was the photographer ..

The photograph was taken June 4, 1972 at George
Allen's '35 cabin near Mt. Rushmore (Keystone, South
Dakota) in the Black Hills. As President of the Delta
Xi House Corporation, Brother Allen was hosting a
summer retreat with the chapter president, treasurer,
scholarship chairman, and chapter advisor. At this
meeting, George established the George Allen Most
Improved Scholarships to recognize and reward the
Delts who make the most improvement in their grades.
From this scholarship, and the Hallenberg Red Key
Award established in 1938 recognizing the out stand-

taking with them a lifetime of Devils Lake memories.
Cranna and Art Stromquist were instrumental in

founding Ramsey Motors, which was located in the
present Firestone location.

He sold his portion of the business to Paul Stenhjem
in 1960, took over Schultz Bar for a year, and later sold
and appraised real estate with Earl Pederson.

"It's going to be hard to leave Devils Lake after all
these years," Scotty admitted. "But my wife was
beginning to have trouble keeping the house up, and I
just hated the idea of going from a house to an apart-
ment. We felt this was the right move for us."

Wednesday night, the Lutheran Church Scotty and
Anna have attended over the years bade them farewell
too. Church members got their hands on some old Scot-
tish songs that conjured up a lot of memories for the
couple.

Scotty came to North Dakota in 1909 from
Scotland, and landed in nearby Lakota when he was
five months old.

"I remember my mother singing a lot of those old
Scottish songs we were singing," Scotty smiled. "It
brought back a lot of memories. We'll be leaving a lot
of good friends here."

(From Devils Lake Journal· Apirl, 1991)

• •
ing pledge of the Fall semester, grew the Delta Tau
Delta Educational Foundation founded in 1977, and
approved by the IRS in 1978. Since the Educational
Foundation was formed $78,000 has been awarded to
members in the form of scholarships and awards, ,over
$500,000 has been received in cash gifts, and another
$241,000 in pledge and deferred gifts.

Rush Report
Spring Rush 1991 went well this year. We had ten

new pledges and six carryover pledges, for a total of
sixteen. The Active Chapter is already planning Ac-
tivation Week next fall for all of them.

This year was the first year that second semester
Rush went under LF .C. rules. We had to give an invita-
tion through LF.C., that invited the rushee over to the
shelter. Then we could give a bid when he visited.
There needs to be some things ironed out in the new
system, but if done right in the future, it could be a
positive step towards a better Rush second semester.

Mike Otremba
Rush Chairman



Ordean Dahl Big/Little Brother Scholarships
Shawn Donahue Shawn Nezerka

Carlyle Onsrud Pledge Scholarship
Doug Birkmaier

George Allen Improvement Scholarships
Shawn Nezerka Daniel Johnson
Bill Dolny

William Tipton Business Scholarship
Darwyn Yoho

Kent McGregor Accounting Scholarship
Jon Furman

Jon Furman

President's Report
Delta Xi Chapter

The year for Delta Xi has been one shaped by
change. As a chapter we decided to implement the na-
tional alcohol policy immediately. We are now the
leaders on campus in the area of alcohol management.
Our early adoption of the policy gave us time to make a
gradual transition.

This year we have been honored by many awards,
local and national. The Arch-Chapter presented Delta
Xi with a Rush Improvement award and an Alcohol
Programming award for the chapters work with Delts
Talking About Alcohol. Delta Xi also. received the
Most Improved chapter award from the Northern
Division. Finally, from the University and campus
chapters we received the Most Improved chapter
award.

Some of the goals the chapter has set for next
acad~c year include: membership growth, shelter im-
provements, and academic improvement. Delta Xi is
striving to obtain a Hugh Shields award from the
Arch-Chapter. The members of this chapter would like
to thank all the alumni and parents for their help and
support in our efforts towards self-improvement. We
appreciate· all that you have done for the chapter and
the members over the years.

Michael Gillen
Jeff Lewis·
Shawn Nezerka
David Sickels
Dar Yoho
Scott Glendenning
Robert Williams

Jeff Lerom
Michael Otremba
John Brooks
Jared Furtwanglel
Greg Jarrell
Jason Kronberg
Paul Skjeveland
Jon Furman
Mike Gerber

2.50 -$50

3.00 - $100

1990-1991
Scholarships and Awards

Beta Chi Scholarships for Fall '90
4.00 - $200 Doug Birkmaier
3.50 - $150 Shawn Donahue

Daniel Johnson
W. Michael Monson
John Niemeyer
Brad Schumacher
Bill Dolny
Aaron Keenan
Tim Duffy
Travis Hall
Curtis Merdan
John Wolf*
Brian Christensen
Tom Geissner
Karl Kjeldsen
Rob Schaack
Steve Mattson
Elton Brekke

Max Allen Education Scholarship
Chuck Pineo Remember When???

Stephen Eiman Music Scholarship
(first recipient) John Niemeyer

Herb Lundin Entrepreneur Scholarship
John Nie_meyer

Don and Ann Smith Aviation Scholarship
Shawn Donahue

AWARDS
Hallenberg Red Key Award Robert Schaack
Koble Athlete of the Year Award Karl Kjeldsen
Ted Kellogg Campus Achievement Award

Michael Otremba

Robinson Chapter Achievement Award
Jeff Lewis Robert Williams

Merritt Welch Outstanding Fall Chairman
Michael Otremba

. Alumni Relations Chairman

John Treadwell Ritual Award
Mark Casey Michael Gerber
Bill Dolny Robert Williams

R. H. Johnson Most Valuable Member
Robert Williams

Gjovig Grand Old Delt Award
Robert Williams

For over 20 years, aviation has been a strong tradition at the Delt
House. This picture was taken in 1971at the airport of three of our
earliest aviation majors: Guy Rzeszutko '75, Tom Wirtzfeld '73 and
Alan Giacomelli '73.

Merlin Dewing Leadership Award
Robert Williams



CHAPTER ETERNAL
WENDELL LOKKEN '32 died December 21, 1990 in
Bowman, ND. He was 81 years old. Brother Lokken
was born July 5, 1909 at Hettinger, where he was
raised. He graduated from Hettinger High School in
1926 and attended the University of North Dakota
where he joined Beta Chi Fraternity. He graduated
from Mayville State College with a degree in educa-
tion.

Wendell married Olive Magoon on December 7,
1934 at Hettinger, and they moved to Bowman in 1935
where he worked for the Bowman County Pioneer. He
bought the Pioneer in the 19408, and published it until
his retirement in 1970. Wendell served as Mayor of
Bowman, and served as Director of the Bowman County
Fair Board and St. Luke's Tri-State Hospital Building
Committee.

Mrs. Lokken passed away in 1973. Wendell is sur-
vived by one daughter, Sheala Erickson of Donny-
brook, ND; one son, Craig Lokken of Jacksonville, FL;
grandson, W. Ryan Lokken '90 of Thief River Falls,
MN; brother, Brown Lokken '31 of Spokane, WA;
three sisters, Lucille Steen of Laramie, WY, Louise
Rostberg of Minot, ND, and Genevive Rassmuson of
Naples, FL; eight grandchildren and seven great·
grandchildren. He was preceded in death by brothers
Dr. Roscoe Loken '29 in 1974 and John Carl Lokken
'24 on August 16, 1990.
CHESTER HALVORSON '39 died on February 27,
1991 at his farm in Northwood, ND. Brother Halvor-
son was born September 16, 1916 in Northwood, son of
Ed and Emma Halvorson. He graduated from UND in

70 YEARS ON CAMPUS
"We the undersigned men students of the Univer-

sity of North Dakota, in order to better develop the
spirit of friendship now existing among us, to inculate
this spirit in the hearts of our associates, and to foster
and further the ideals an<iactivities of our University,
do hereby petition the University Council for permis-
sion to organize and be known as the Beta Chi Frater-
nity of the University of North Dakota."

That petition to the University signed by our nine
founders on December 16,1920 established our Frater-
nity at the University of North Dakota. Formed in the
bonds of friendship, those early Beta Chis worked hard
to build a fraternal organization of highest quality, to
attract the finest of men, and stressed scholarship. To
quote Dr. Albert Hallenberg '00, "As time passed, the
Beta Chi group was known as the strongest local
fraternity on the University campus and proved this
statement by its policy of pledging and initiating small
and select groups each year."

Since our beginnings after World War I, over 780
Beta Chis and Delts have enjoyed fine fellowship, a
meaningful out-of-classroom education, and an
association with a Fraternity that is an international
leader. As a chapter we pause to say "thank you" to all
alumni who worked to pass on a fine tradition at the
University of North Dakota. We look forward to pass-
ing the torch to future generations of Delts.

1939 with a degree in business administration. He
entered the US Army in 1942, serving in the European
and African theaters during World War II. He was
awarded the Bronze Star, the Oak Leaf Cluster and
Silver Service Star. He was honorably discharged in
1945.

He married Betty Buri August 11, 1956 in Hazen,
ND. They lived on the family farm near Northwood,
and he retired from farming in 1968 after which he
opened an accounting office in Northwood.

Survivors are his wife Betty; sons Hal of Min-
neapolis and Clay of Elysian, MN; daughter Dian
Tassin of Fargo, ND;five grandchildren; and sister
Nora (Mrs. Glenn '34) Johnson of Fargo. He was
preceded in death by his br:others Joe, Henry, and
Peter Halvorson.

. EVERETT F. WINKES '38 passed away recently. An
obituary is not available at press time, nor the date of
death. Brother Winkes lived in Arlington, WA, and
was a native of Garrison, ND.

Bro. Winkes attended the University of North
Dakota and received a degree in education. He received
graduate degrees from UND and the University of
Washington. He spent several years in educatien,
before owning a hardware store in Arlington, WA.
Everett served as President of the Chamber of Com-
merce, was founding director of the Sno County
Economic Development Board, and served as an ad·
visor to the School Board and the County Commis-
sioners. He was a charter member of the Thousand
Trails following his interests in gardening, camping,
and fishing.

Everett married Annella M. Kessel of Ashley, ND
and they have a son Kenneth who is a High School
Principal. (From 1985 Alumni Questionnaire).

Treasury Report
It has been a very busy semester as far as finances

are concerned. We began the semester with two open
spots in the house, and were surprised by another,
from the financal suspension of one of our brothers,
who in turn had to move out of the Shelter. Together
these three vacancies provided for a very tight budget,
that we are trying to squeeze through. Although we
have had some difficulties, thus far we have managed
to get through the semester without having to make
too many sacrifices.

To improve the ongoing struggle with collecting
our accounts receivable, Delta Xi has gone "big
business." We have started to accept Visa and Master-
Card, for payments to the house. By the end of the
semester, the house will have less than $700 accounts
receivable, and contracts are prepared for a full
chapter house next fall.

Fraternally,
Curtis Merdan

Treasurer



___ Finances

RUSH
Rush is the perpetuation of the Fraternity

and the success of any rush program is, of
course, dependent upon securing as early as
possible, the names of prospective rushees.
You, our alumni, can be of great assistance,
as in the past. If you know of someone from
your area who is planning to attend UND
next fall, and in your estimation is a man who
is prospective Delt material, please send his
name, address, and any other relevant infor-
mation to the chapter in care of the Rush
Chairman. Your help is greatly appreciated.

Prospect's Name _

Address
Graduate of High School

Expects to enter (college) Date ---

Scholarship Rating
Fraternity connections _

Activities and hobbies _

4.T4.
Delta Xi

DELTA TAU DELTA
2700 University Avenue
Grand Forks, ND 58203

(701) 775-7234

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED

General comments

PLEASE RETURN TO:
Mike Otremba, Rush Chairman

DELTA TAU DELTA FRATERNITY
2700 University Avenue
Grand Forks, ND 58201

(701) 775-7234

Nonprofit
Organization
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... for you, the dedicated Delt


